Agenda Council Meeting

Monday, April 20, 2020

7:00 p.m. - Caucus/Meeting to immediately follow

COVID-19 procedures in effect

Live via Facebook @ http//facebook.com/lackawannany/

Meeting Called to Order/Pledge of Allegiance.

NB: Meeting being recorded.

Roll Call: Council:

Ingram, Schultz, Moretti, Surdyke, Marrano

Dept. Heads:

Law, Development, Public Works, Public Safety, Comptroller, Recreation

Hearings from Citizens: See notice at bottom.

Approval of Minutes: of the regular meetings of April 6, 2020.

Departmental Reports:

- 1. <u>City Clerk</u> Monthly revenue report for March, 2020.
- 2. <u>City Comptroller</u> A/P Check Listing #37, dated April 8, 2020.

Communications from the Council:

3. <u>Council Member Ingram</u> – Requests City Council review and consider two approaches utilized by the City of Buffalo's Common Council, as related to the COVID-19 pandemic:

If you are a store owner in the City of Lackawanna contemplating large increases in prices during the COVID-19 pandemic the Council should approve a measure revoking the license of any establishment increasing the prices more than 20% during this crisis.

We as individuals who continue to disregard the rule about large crowds and other rules. This is putting other individuals in danger such as police and firefighters, as well as regular citizens. I have been contacted by several individuals who would like something done.

Communications from Division/Department Heads:

- 4. <u>Director of Public Safety</u> Advises the City Council that Lieutenant Mark D. Packard has been appointed Acting Police Chief, Division of Police, Department of Public Safety, effective Thursday, April 9, 2020.
- 5. <u>City Attorney</u> As per the Mayor, requests City Council approve the attached agreement between the City of Lackawanna and County of Erie regarding a \$2,000.00 Department of Recreation Grant and a \$2,000.00 Senior Center Grant. The full scope of work for each grant will be detailed after discussion with Mr. Lakso.

Tah	led	Iter	ns

Old Business:

Adjournment:

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic City Hall is closed and meetings are closed to the public. Any questions from the public <u>related to the meeting agenda</u> must be received by email (<u>cityclerk@lackny.com</u>) or US Mail by 12 p.m. the day of the meeting to be considered.

www.lackawannany.gov